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Parking	Lot	Expansion	to	Begin	at	Cosby	Lake	
	
The	City	of	Clay	will	begin	a	new	parking	lot	expansion	at	Cosby	Lake	this	week.		
Construction	equipment	is	already	on	site	and	plans	are	in	place.		The	expansion	will	
be	at	the	north	end	of	the	lake,	close	to	the	Steeplechase	subdivision	entrance.			
	
“We	are	excited	to	give	our	residents	and	visitors	more	parking	spaces	at	Cosby	
Lake.		Many	people	frequent	the	area,	and	by	increasing	parking,	even	more	people	
can	enjoy	the	lake,	walking	trails,	and	picnic	areas,”	said	Mayor	Charles	Webster.			
	
The	City	of	Clay	asks	those	visiting	Cosby	Lake	during	construction	of	the	new	
parking	lot	to	avoid	the	dirt	and	grass	areas	where	equipment	will	be	in	use	and	
people	will	be	working.			
	
“During	the	expansion,	we	ask	everyone	to	park	only	on	the	asphalt	parking	lots	and	
stay	clear	of	the	construction	area.		It	not	only	keeps	everyone	safe,	but	also	avoids	
any	harm	to	vehicles,”	requested	City	Manager,	Ronnie	Dixon.			
	
The	goal	for	the	completion	date	is	summer	2017	considering	the	weather	
cooperates	with	the	construction	project.	
	


